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March 29: Palm Sunday  
(Both services will begin in the courtyard) 

8:00 am Rite One Service 

9:15 am: Sunday School for all ages 

10:30 am: Rite Two Service 
(Please bring your candy-filled plastic eggs or 

bags of candy for the Easter Egg Hunt on 

Easter.) 

March 30 & 31 

7:30 am: Morning Prayer 

6:00 pm: Evening Prayer 

 

April 1 

7:30 am: Morning Prayer 

6:00 pm: Stations of the Cross 

 

April 2: Maundy Thursday 

6:00 pm: Maundy Thursday Service 

 

April 3: Good Friday 

12:00 pm: Good Friday Service 

 

April 4  

9:00 am: Spruce Up Saturday (Look for info on this inside!) 

 

April 5: Easter Sunday! 

8:00 am: Rite One Service 

9:15 am: Easter Brunch and Easter Egg Hunt Bring a side dish to share! 
10:30 am: Rite Two Service 

 
Any questions about any of these services please call the church office at 747-4000.  

 
 



Spruce Up Saturday! 
 

The Hospitality Ministry discussions have resulted in a sugges-

tion that we set aside several days each year to “spruce up” our 

church campus. As we prepare to welcome scores of visitors on 

Easter morning, it seems a perfect time to launch our first Spruce 

Up Saturday! Just as you’d make those extra hospitality efforts if 

you were expecting company at home, we’re expecting com-

pany—and lots of it!—Easter Sunday. 

 

Please RESERVE THE DATE: SATURDAY, APRIL 4TH, 9AM

-NOON. 

 

Here’s what we’d like to accomplish and will work the list as 

time permits: 

 Polish wood floors (Murphy’s Oil Soap) 

 Clean windows 

 Vacuum pews and book holders, straighten books 

 Dust (furniture, railings, lights) 

 Scrap paint from outside window panes in Battin Hall 

 Remove iron/mineral stains on outside walls and side-

walks 

 Plant seasonal flowers 

 

We’ll have our regular church cleaning supplies, but please 

bring extra vacuum cleaners (with hose attachments) mops, 

buckets, Windex, paint scrapers and razor blades, blowers, and 

planting tools.  

 

Many hands make light work. Hope to see you on Spruce Up 

Saturday! 
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Bishop’s Visit and Confirmations! 

Date Change!!!!  

May 27, 2015, Wednesday at 6:00 pm! 
 

Do you want to be confirmed in the Episcopal Church?  

Confirmation Classes will begin April 12th at 9:15 am for youth and adults. 
These classes are also for anyone who just wants to learn more  

about the Episcopal Church! Questions? Call the church office at 747-4000.  

 
After the service, everyone is invited to attend an Area Wide Farewell Picnic for Bishop 

Duncan before his retirement. Look for more information about this soon! 

 

Wednesday Nights! 

April 1: 6:00 pm 

Stations of the Cross 

(No Wednesday Night Meal) 
 

April 8 

No programs  

(The staff needs a break after Easter!) 
 

April 15: 5:30 pm 

five-thirty Eucharist with supper and pro-

grams begin again! 
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A Letter from Marqua Brunette, Director of Choirs 

To My Holy Nativity Family 
 

In August 2005 I came to Panama City from New Orleans to escape the wrath of Hurricane Katrina. Five days 

later I met Beverly McDaniel and Interim Rector, Dennis Baum.  By the grace of God, he hired me part-time 

to resume the children’s choir. My New Orleans credentials were well respected as I was the Children’s Choir 

Director at my Episcopal Church, Trinity. On the first Sunday I came to worship at Holy Nativity and learned 

that I was needed sooner than expected in order to sub for organist, John Durgan for six weeks. 

 

Holy Nativity gave me a job, a church home, a purpose and something to sink my teeth into to distract me 

from the unknown stresses associated with what was happening in New Orleans. Beverly also found a room 

and a piano at the school so I could begin teaching private piano and voice lessons. My first piano student was 

two weeks to the day after Katrina and continues to this day as my student and friend. My experiences in those 

first months were as close to a calling from God as I had ever received. 

 

Upon John’s return he resumed his duties as organist but I became Director of Choirs. What was once only one 

choir, is now three; Rite One, Chancel and Children’s Choirs. I have loved the people and my work here and 

feel that I have grown professionally and spiritually. I also know that I have touched and reached people here 

through my music ministry, making me continually blessed. 

 

In May of 2008 I was diagnosed with CLL (Chronic Lymphocytic Leukemia) and began chemotherapy right 

away, along with blood transfusions. My first phone call was to Fr. Steve. I needed and wanted prayers and 

Holy Nativity was there for me, also bringing meals and serving as chemo-buddies. I had 43 pints of blood 

transfused in the next 10 months and two huge rounds of chemo that year. Remission finally followed and I 

was grateful, but exhausted. 

 

Unfortunately my leukemia returned in the spring of 2013. Since that time I have remained in chemo. My cur-

rent maintenance program should finish by the end of 2015. Presently I am having major challenges with my 

immune system so additional infusions to boost it have been added.  

 

I have prayed much over the last couple of years and months and have made a major decision in my life. On 

May 1st I will reach that “Medicare” age of 65 and it has become increasingly apparent that I need to lessen my 

work load and stress levels for my health and well-being.  

 

My final Sunday as Director of Choirs will be May 31st when I will officially retire from that position. I am 

NOT abandoning Holy Nativity. I plan to continue to worship here and, with God’s help, find new ways where 

I am called to serve. For financial reasons, I cannot stop working completely so I will still teach private piano 

and voice lessons as well as do public relations for an author in New Orleans.  

 

I have been working in the Episcopal Church for 17 years and nearly 10 years at Holy Nativity. I give thanks 

for those opportunities daily. Thank you for your love and support and for welcoming me so much into your 

church. It is time to; literally, pass the baton, to someone else to lead your music program here. I look forward 

to worshipping in your midst as one of the congregation.  

 

With love and gratitude, Marqua Brunette 
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What is Poverty? 12 youth group members experienced some of the what 
the 900 registered homeless youth in Bay County experience every night, 
with our first lock-in. 
 
With confronting statistics and activities to show what affects those 155 
million Americans who struggle daily on or below the poverty line. 
 
The group ate a late dinner at 10:30pm of what the BACKPACK BUDDIES 
receive. 
 
Thank-you to Nancy Dingus and Wes Morgan for assisting in supervision and comic relief. Bridget Granducci and Fr 
Steve for breakfast.  
 
Finally thank-you to those who participated during this event, we will be building 
on this understanding in our future events. 
 
April   
Join us on Wednesdays beginning April 15th at 5:30 pm for worship, supper, and 
youth group afterwards. 
 
May 
6th Real World Dinner- Whole family welcome 
27th End of Season Event 
I will be planning out the calendar for next season of youth group if you have an 
opinion, comment or want to volunteer please contact me. 
 
 
A.J. Jeffery 
Youth Director 
319-1953 
aussie_aj@holy-nativity.org 

 

Honoring our Graduates! 

May 17, 2015 

 

 

Is your child graduating 

from High School this 

year? Please let us know so we can honor 

them on May 17th at the 10:30 am service! 

Please call the church office at 747-4000.  

 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
SHELL ISLAND SUNDAY! 

JUNE 14, 2015 
 
 



LAUNDRY LOVE NEEDS YOU! 
Laundry Love believes that through the neutral space 

of a laundromat, there is an opportunity to help 

people who are struggling financially by assisting 

them with doing their laundry.   

 

The next Laundry Love event will be Thursday, 

April 16, 2015 at The Wash Depot on 11th Street.  

 

Please visit the display in the church foyer! You can 

drop your quarters in the container to help with the 

machines, or you can donate items like laundry de-

tergent, dryer sheets, plastic tableware, paper plates, 

coloring books for the kids who are waiting.  

 

If you are interested in making a donation to this  

ministry, please write a check to Holy Nativity and 

in the memo section note “Laundry Love”.  

 

WE NEED SOMEONE TO HELP ORGANIZE FOOD 

FOR THE DAY! 

 

If you are interested in volunteering on the day of 

the event, you can contact David Smith at (850) 774-

6475 or johndavidsmith56@gmail.com.  

 

You can also explore the national Laundry Love web-

site at www.laundrylove.org. 
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Steak and Bake for Wilmer Hall! 
 

Phil & Diane Place and Michael Watts and  

family won reserved sitting and  

parking for Easter Sunday! 

mailto:johndavidsmith56@gmail.com
http://www.laundrylove.org
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ADULT CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 
Other Sacramental Rites (BCP 860)! 
 
Some parishes say “confirmation classes” but I’m calling it “question sessions.” The bishop is com-
ing May 10th and will confirm or receive anyone who lets Madge (747-4000) know you are inter-
ested. Confirmation is the rite in which we express a mature commitment to Christ, and receive 
strength from the Holy Spirit through prayer and the laying on of hands by a bishop. We will have 
four classes, sessions, before the bishop comes, STARTING SUNDAY, APRIL 12TH, in Adult Sun-
day school, to discuss our theology, history, liturgy and call as Christians. Everyone is invited and 
welcome, those who are being confirmed or received by the bishop are asked to come to these ses-
sions in which we will talk about what it means to be Episcopalian. 9:15 to 10:15 Sunday mornings, 
Mary Stuart Poole Library together with Adult Sunday School. 
 
Adult Sunday School classes continue, including through the confirmation sessions mentioned 
above. 9:15 to 10:15 Sundays in the Mary Stuart Poole Library, the double doors at the end of the 
brick road. 
 
Tuesday morning Bible Seminars continue into May. Mary Stuart Poole Library, gather for conversa-
tion and coffee between 9:30 and 10:00 Tuesday mornings, sit down at ten o’clock, convene with 
prayer at 10:05. We’ve just finished Mark and are moving on to another Bible book and story. 
 
Fr. Tom+ 

May 3, 2015 at 9:15 am 

 
Have you ever wondered why we do the 

things we do?  Fr. Steve will lead us through 
the Eucharist and explain along the way the  

reasons and history of this part of  
our worship.  

Backpack  

Buddy 

Ministry 
 

We have a few more 

weeks of school left! 

Don’t forget to bring 

your food donations! 

 

If you would like to give a monetary donation, 

please note on your check, “Backpack Buddy”. 

You can also sponsor a child yearly by going to 

our website, www.holy-nativity.org, and click on 

the Backpack Buddy Ministry tab.  

 

 



Page 6 March 2015 

 
  

 
 

 

 April 2 Anne Hawley, Jim Sandlin,  
   Duncan Scott 
 April 3 Avery Wattenbarger 
 April 4 Alyssa Shores 
 April 5 Mac Bonham, Jeremy Wilkins 
 April 6 Clara Spaulding 
 April 8 Benjamin Stuart 
 April 9 Anna McCord 
 April 10 Sarah Dick 
 April 11 Deana Gailfoil 
 April 12 Callie Mills 
 April 13 Jewell Harding, Parker McClellan 
 April 15 Garrett Coley, Dan Smith 
 April 16 Richard Doran 
 April 18 Rosemary Cramer, Nelson Scott 
 April 19 Esteban Pereira 
 April 22 Henry Breland, Carmen  
   Camenzind,  Byron Matthews,  
   Steve McClain, Joseph Parell,  
   Stephanie Pettis, Joseph  
   Thompson, James Thompson 
 April 25 Ella Cole 
 April 26 Addison Pack 
 April 27 Benjamin Churchill, John Currie, 
   Alex Phillips, Faith Smith 
 April 29 Bailey Melzer, Madge Smith,  
   Megan Thompson 
 April 30 Alvin Peters, Marion Wallace 
   

 
 
 
 
 April 1 Jim and Florence Fortier 
 April 7 Bret and Katie Fisher 
 April 8 Rusty Smith and Stephanie Pettis 
 April 9 David and Madge Smith 
 April 15 James and Joyce Cosper 
 April 16 Max and Joyce Dannecker 
   Bill and Sylvia Mormile 
 April 17 Heinz and Jaimie Camenzind 
 April 20 Jim and Kelly Roberson 
 April 21 John and Nancy Currie 
   Chris and Kathy Mills 
   Hercules and Mary Ellen Pettis 
 April 22 Dan and Laura Johnson 
   Bruce and Phyllis McLawhorn 
 April 30 Jeff and Kate Watson 

Holy Nativity Episcopal School 
Presents an evening out for adults only 

 

2015 Spring Art Auction and Social 
Friday, April 10, 2015 

 
Harbor Village Clubhouse in St. Andrews 

 
6:00 pm Cocktail Hour  

Live entertainment featuring pianist Amanda Matthews 
 

7:00 pm Live Art Auction 
Art created by the children of HNES 

 
In addition to the artwork, they will have fantastic items available for  

raffle. Please bring cash, as donations are encouraged for cocktails.  
 

Parking: Please park at St. Andrews Marina.  
Attendants will be present at the gate for entry to the clubhouse.  

 
For more information contact:  

Christy Smith 
Christyhsmith@gmail.com 

850-258-9394 
or 

Pam McAllister 
plmcallister@hotmail.com 

330-329-1226 
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♫ Music Notes ♫   

by Marqua Brunette, Director of Choirs 

This year April begins in the middle of Holy Week and just 

in time for Easter! All three of our choirs have been busily 

rehearsing for these special occasions and future dates as 

the excitement continues to build. 

 

Maundy Thursday – April 2 – Both of our adult choirs 

will join together to sing for this special service that eve-

ning. They sang together on Ash Wednesday to begin our 

Lenten season and it seems only fitting that they come to-

gether again during Holy Week. 

 

Good Friday – April 3 – With minimal music for our noon 

service, the powerful “Adagio in G Minor” by Tomaso Al-

binoni will be performed by Mary Ellen Reedie on violin 

with piano. This particular piece is quite moving and will 

be played while the large cross is brought into the church 

and draped in black. 

 

Easter Sunday – April 5 – No doubt, both services will 

find filled pews and our choir loft area will also be filled. 

The Rite One Choir will sing for the 8:00 service and The 

Chancel Choir will sing for the 10:30 service. The Alleluias 

will return to our worship and the sounds of organ, voices, 

and trumpet will resonate throughout the church. 

 

The Rite One Choir will also sing on the 4th Sunday of 

Easter, known as Good Shepherd Sunday, May 3rd. They 

continue to be a very dedicated group of individuals and 

get so enthused when they really ‘get it right’. The addition 

of a couple of voices plus some joint rehearsals with the 

Chancel Choir has given them more confidence. Weekly 

rehearsals continue on Thursdays from 5:30 – 6:30 PM and 

we generally sing once a month in church. New members 

are welcome anytime. What began with as only three 

voices three years ago continues to grow as a real choir! 

Praise God! 

 

 

The Chancel Choir has experienced a time of year with 

many members enjoying some vacations and time off so 

rehearsals have been held jointly with the Rite One Choir, 

but we are now back on our regular rehearsal schedule of 

weekly Thursday evenings from 6:30 – 8:00 PM. I make 

every effort to instill in the choirs that they should view 

their music ministry as their gift and the evidence lies in 

their commitment to what they do. 

 

The Children’s Choir 

 

Spring Break coincided with Palm Sunday again this year 

so we missed the children singing in the courtyard. Fear 

not, you have more opportunities to see and hear them be-

fore our season stops for summer break. While the children 

do not sing weekly, they rehearse weekly and manage to 

learn a great number of songs. Basic music skills are also 

learned with a focus on prayer and why we sing what we 

sing. One of the benefits of this group is watching these 

children from many different schools join together and de-

velop friendships as they serve our church together. Music 

and choirs can help form lasting bonds of friendship and 

compassion for others. These children totally ‘get it’, as 

was witnessed by our recent Taize service. I was almost 

brought to tears seeing young children come forward to 

pray at the cross.  

 

I like to think that our Children’s Choir is building a choir 

for the future of Holy Nativity. Nearly every adult choir 

member started out singing in their choir as a child. It is 

part of our stewardship for our church to plan for the fu-

ture. I assure you, based on what we see with these young 

voices, the future for music at Holy Nativity is in good 

hands! 
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April 
Sun. School 9:15 

In Kids, Kingdom 

Children’s Church  10:30 

In Kids’ Kingdom after the children’s ser-

mon at the beginning of the worship ser-

vice. They return to “big church” for com-

munion. 

Nursery 8:00-11:30 

Younger children enjoy being 

in the nursery with Abby  

Dingus and our faithful  

nursery Volunteers. 

5  

Easter 

Sunday! 

Easter Brunch followed 

by Easter Egg Hunt 

 

Andrew Jeffery and HNEC 

Youth Group are in charge of 

hiding eggs 

In Courtyard Before Church 

Flowering of the Cross and  

Presentation of Mite Boxes 

Children stay in church for  

Easter Service 

Sandy Ciccarelli  

265-9276 

 

12 Beverly McDaniel 

265-8033 

“Forget Me Knots” Psalm 77:11 

Holly Melzer 896-0428 

Florencia Pereira 319-4870 

Kathy Brust 

814-8014 

19 “ “Make a Joyful Noise” Psalm 95:4 

Trey Hutt 814-7934 

Charlie Commander 819-5850 

Pat Spangler 

215-5247 

26 “ “My Happy Heart” Psalm 144:16 

Karen Shores 867-1084 

Judy Bennett 215-1579 

Teresa Durgan 

913-3471 

Children’s Ministry April 2015 by Beverly McDaniel 

Throughout this season of Lent, the Sunday School and Wednesday Evening programs have been 
designed to help our children be aware of the often-dire needs of others.  Again this year, the offerings from 
our Lenten mite boxes will be donated to the International Heifer Project to buy baby chicks, not for pets, as 
the children first imagined, but as life-sustainers in poverty-stricken areas.  We are discussing with the chil-
dren ways to use their own efforts to earn the money for their mite boxes so that they will be more invested in 
their contributions.  Thank you for offering suggestions and opportunities for them to do additional chores and 
extra work so they can experience the blessings of generosity and caring for others.  If your child has not got-
ten a mite box, please see me or you may create one from any small box or bowl or sandwich bag…just 
something to bring in donations for Easter Sunday.   

 
On Palm Sunday or during the first four days of Holy Week, please bring candy-filled plastic eggs or 

bags of wrapped candy (no gum please) to any of the services, or drop them by the church office through 
April 1st.  Please call the office first to make sure someone will be there. We need to get the bags of candy by 
Wednesday (Stations of the Cross) so that the Youth Group will have time for filling the plastic eggs that we 
already have.     

 
On Easter Sunday, we will enjoy the Easter Breakfast at 9:15 followed by the egg hunt at 10:00.  I will 

be asking many of you to help on Easter morning by supervising the Flowering of the Cross, the presenta-
tions of the mite boxes, and the Easter Egg Hunt.  The Border Patrol (so called because last year at Easter, 
we did not yet have our park-like lawn and fences) will be on duty to maintain our Christian virtues of kindness 
and sharing.    

 
Please remind your children to bring their Easter Baskets, mite boxes, and flowers, and you can bring 

cameras and phones for many pretty pictures.  The older I get, the more I understand the importance of mak-
ing our faith celebrations memorable and meaningful for our children.  If you have questions, comments, or 
suggestions, I welcome your calls.    



Page 10 The Nativity Scene 

2015 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 

 

7:30 am: Morning 

Prayer 

 

4:00 pm-Children’s 
Choir Rehearsal 

 

6:00 pm: Stations of 

the Cross 

2 

 

 

6:00 pm: Maundy 

Thursday Service 

 

3 

 

 

12:00 pm: Good 

Friday Service 

 

 

4 

 

9:00 am: Spruce up 

Saturday 

 

5 Easter Sunday 
 

8:00 am - Holy  

Eucharist/Rite One 

9:15 am -  Easter Brunch 

and Egg Hunt 

10:30 am - Holy  

Eucharist/Rite Two with 
Children’s Chapel  

 

6 

 

 
 

 

 

7 

 

10:00 am-Bible 
Study 

 

 
 

8 

 

 
 

4:00 pm-Children’s 

Choir Rehearsal 
 

5:30 pm-EfM 

 
 

9 

2:00 pm: Volunteer 

time at Supper at 
Grace 

 

5:30 pm - The Rite 
One Choir  

Rehearsal 

6:30 pm - The  
Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal 

10 11 

 

 

12 The 2nd Sunday of 

Easter 
8:00 am - Holy  
Eucharist/Rite One 

9:15 am -  Christian  

Education  for all ages 

Confirmation Classes  

10:30 am - Holy  

Eucharist/Rite Two with 

Children’s Chapel 

 

13 

 

 

 

14 

 

10:00 am-Bible 
Study 

 

6:00 pm:  EfM 
Alumni Dinner and 

Program 

15 

 

4:00 pm-Children’s 
Choir Rehearsal 

 

5:30 pm-EfM 
 

5:30 pm-five-thirty 

Eucharist and  pro-

grams 

 

5:30 pm-Youth Group  

16 

9:00 am: Laundry 

Love 
 

5:30 pm - The Rite 

One Choir  
Rehearsal 

6:30 pm - The  

Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal 

 

5:30 pm - Wine 
Women and  

Backpacks! 

17 18 

19 The 3rd Sunday of 

Easter  

 

8:00 am - Holy  

Eucharist/Rite One 

9:15 am-Vestry Meeting 
9:15 am -  Christian  

Education  for all ages 

10:30 am - Holy  
Eucharist/Rite Two with 

Children’s Chapel  

20 

 

 
 

 

21 

 

10:00 am-Bible 
Study 

 

5:45 pm-The Church 
Ladies Backpack 

Team 

22 

4:00 pm-Children’s 

Choir Rehearsal 
 

5:30 pm-EfM 

 
5:30 pm-five-thirty 

Eucharist and  pro-

grams 
 

5:30 pm-Youth Group  

23 

 

 
5:30 pm - The Rite 

One Choir  

Rehearsal 
6:30 pm - The  

Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal 
 

 

24 25 

26 The 4th Sunday after 

Easter 

 

8:00 am - Holy  

Eucharist/Rite One 

9:15 am -  Christian  
Education  for all ages 

10:30 am - Holy  

Eucharist/Rite Two with 
Children’s Chapel  

27 

 

Book Club 
5:30 pm-Panera 

Bread 

6:30 pm-Parish 
House 

28 

 

10:00 am-Bible 
Study 

29 

 

4:00 pm-Children’s 
Choir Rehearsal 

 

5:30 pm-EfM 
 

5:30 pm-five-thirty 

Eucharist and  pro-
grams 

 

5:30 pm-Youth Group  

30 

 

 

5:30 pm - The Rite 

One Choir  

Rehearsal 
6:30 pm - The  

Chancel Choir  

Rehearsal 
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April 5 2015 Easter! April 12, 2015 April 19, 2015 April 26, 2015 

Altar Guild:  

Amy Russell, Barbara 

Knowles, Inge Churchill 

Altar Guild:  

Tim and Monica Phillips, Mary 

Mittiga, David Burris 

Altar Guild:  

Nancy Hebert and Inge Chur-

chill 

Altar Guild:  

Max and Joyce Dannecker, 

Gene and Kathleen Wicker 

Greeters 

8:00 am: Ursula Hixson and 

Dorbre McMullen 

 

10:30 am: Tony and Jenny 

Collier, Sue White and Mary 

Ellen Harding 

Greeters 

8:00 am: Dennis and Rita Bos-

ton 

 

10:30 am: Charles and Mary 

Bonham 

Greeters 

8:00 am: Monica and Alex Phil-

lips 

 

10:30 am: Sandy Ciccarelli, 

Charlie Commander 

Greeters 

8:00 am: Larry and Kay Young 

 

10:30 am: Tony and Jenny Col-

lier 

Ushers 

8:00 am: Terry Jangula, Tom 

Pride, Jim Hixson, Parker 

McClellan 

 

10:30 am: Dick and Nancy 

Hebert, Steve Dick and Bill 

Bradford 

Ushers 

8:00 am: Dan and Laura John-

son  

 

10:30 am: Bob and Lisa 

McLendon 

Ushers 

8:00 am: Tim Phillips and 

Dawn Johnson  

 

10:30 am: Max and Joyce Dan-

necker 

Ushers 

8:00 am: Sue Nelson and Jerry 

Darnell 

 

10:30 am: John Thompson and 

Chris Mills 

Chalice Bearers 
8:00 am: Lou and Inge Chur-

chill 

 

10:30 am: Mike Dickey, Brian 

Leebrick 

Chalice Bearers 
8:00 am: Byron Matthews and 

Karen Tucker 

 

10:30 am: Joyce Dannecker,  

Kelly Roberson 

Chalice Bearers 
8:00 am: Gayle Ahrens and 

Gene Wicker 

 

10:30 am: Todd Williams, Scott 

Clemons 

Chalice Bearers 
8:00 am: Suzanne Grossman 

and Theresa Townsend 

 

10:30 am: Nancy Breland, 

Edyth Brown 

Acolytes 

8:00 am: Wes McClellan, Lau-

ren Stewart, Madelyn Reeder, 

Jacob Brock 

 

10:30 am: Jack Thompson, 

Morgan and Ashtyn Williams, 

Caryn commander, Shelby and 

Stevens Roberson, James and 

Joseph Thompson, Ben Brad-

ford, Sean Dickey, Michael 

Watts, Grace Ennis 

Acolytes 

8:00 am: Wes McClellan and 

Madelyn Reeder 

 

10:30 am: Trevor Madden, 

Hannah Hickman, Mia Carroll, 

Andrew Collier 

Acolytes 

8:00 am: Lauren Stewart and 

Wes McClellan 

 

10:30 am: Drew Dickey, Ginny 

Leebrick, Chappell Syfrett, Kate 

and Beka Leebrick 

Acolytes 

8:00 am: Wes McClellan and 

Madelyn Reeder 

 

10:30 am: Ben Bradford, Jo-

seph Thompson, Mia Carroll, 

Paul Brust, James Thompson 

Lector at 10:30 am 

Tom Ledman 
Lector at 10:30 am 

Carolyn Cramer 
Lector at 10:30 am 

Ivan Pereira  
Lector at 10:30 am 

Jackie Rahn 

Tablecloth Ministry: 

Teresa Durgan 
Tablecloth Ministry: 

Barbara Knowles 
Tablecloth Ministry: 

Natasha Lithway 
Tablecloth Ministry: 

Nancy Hebert 

Maundy Thursday, April 2, 2015 at 6pm 
 

Ushers: Mark and Nina Godwin 

Greeters: Monica and Alex Phillips  

Acolytes: Wes McClellan, Lauren Stewart, Jacob Brock,     

    Ginny Leebrick 

Chalice Bearers: Joe Ciccarelli and Stewart Sumpton 

Good Friday, April 3, 2015 at 12 noon 
 

Ushers: Terry and Donna Jangula 

Chalice Bearers: Lou and Inge Churchill 



THE VESTRY 

Fr. Steve Bates - Rector 

Gayle Ahrens 15-18 

Henry Breland 13-16 

Beth Brock 15-18 

Joe Ciccarelli 13-16  Jr. Warden 

Mike Dickey 15-18 

Mark Godwin - Treasurer 

Mike Harding 13-16 Sr. Warden 

Jim Hixson 15-18 

Brian Leebrick 14-17 

Chris Mills 13-16 

Hercules Pettis 14-17 

Madge Smith - Clerk 

Stewart Sumpton 14-17 

Todd Williams 14-17 

 

The Nativity Scene is the newsletter of Holy Nativity Episcopal Church.  
The deadline for announcements and articles is the 15th each month prior to publication .   

DIOCESE OF THE CENTRAL GULF COAST 

 

The Rt. Rev. Philip M. Duncan II - Bishop 

The Rev. Steven B. Bates -  Rector 

The Rev. Tom Weller, Associate 
 

 

CHURCH STAFF 

 

Youth Director - Andrew Jeffery 

Children’s CE Director - Beverly McDaniel 

Administrative Assistant - Madge Smith  

Director of Choirs - Marqua Brunette 

Church Organist - John Durgan 

Church Bookkeeper  – Kathy Mills 

Sexton - James Rahn 

Nursery Attendants - Brynn Ledman, Emily Brock,  

Abigail Dingus 
 

 

SCHEDULE OF WORSHIP SERVICES                                         

Sunday 8:00 a.m. - Holy Eucharist - Rite I * 

 9:15 a.m. - Adult and Youth CE, Children’s  

        Sunday School (Sept. - May) 

 10:30 a.m. - Holy Eucharist - Rite II** 

Wednesday 5:30 pm - five-thirty Eucharist * 

  and programs 

*Nursery Provided 

**Children’s Church and Nursery Provided 

222 North Bonita Avenue 

Panama City, FL  32401 

(850) 747-4000 
E-mail:  info@holy-nativity.org 

Website: www.holy-nativity.org 


